WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

16 November 2020
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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting was held remotely. 

In attendance: Cllrs Dyer, Jones, Collins and Whatley and Alan Giles.

Apologies for absence – Cllrs Bowles and Marriott.
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: Cllr Labuschagne, South 
Gloucestershire Councillor. 
32.11/20 – Minutes of the Meeting held on the 19 October 2020 and the Clerk’s Report 

The minutes were approved and will be signed when regulations allow. All the items on the Clerk’s report were noted.
Matters Arising
In the last meeting it was agreed to update regarding the position of the request from Hambrook Village Hall for a grant to assist with utilities bills. Cllrs Jones and Labuschagne have consulted with Cllr Burton but there are currently no active national relief/grant schemes that are either still awarding or applicable to their situation. This has been communicated to the Hall.
Two meetings have now been held with tree surgeons regarding the work to be carried out to the trees at the recreation ground, and another is booked for the end of the week. The 2 quotes received so far vary greatly. 

The issue of drugs being found at the cricket pavilion and possible drug dealing in the car park of the recreation ground has been highlighted to the police and they are monitoring the situation.

The bicycle hoops have been received. Councillors have been checking where they should be sited and have also investigated if an accessible kissing gate could be sited at Monks Pool. 5 of the racks are to go on Hambrook Common, the other 5 at Frenchay. Frenchay Councillors will meet after the current lockdown to decide the exact locations. A grant is possibly available from South Glos for this project and if received it was agreed the remaining balance to be paid can be made from the CIL monies. 

All members were in agreement to fit an accessible kissing gate at Monk’s Pool. Signage will be needed to make it clear the accessible gate is farther along the path than the first kissing gate. The Clerk will check if any grants are available for the project. 

It was also agreed there is a good possibility of the site by Frenchay Village Hall wall  being suitable for another of the accessible gates. Once the rest of the vegetation has been cleared from the area where the tree work has been done, it can be assessed properly. Cllr Dyer will liaise with the tree surgeon to check if he has completed the work.

The Parish Council has agreed a new planter needs to be purchased for Frenchay by Cleevewood bridge. Something very sturdy is needed. Clerk will send details of planters again to Frenchay members. Cllr Dyer also has a very large planter which the Parish Council could use and he will find out the dimensions of it to see if it would be suitable.  

South Gloucestershire Council has agreed they will arrange for new signs to be put up at the toilets in Flaxpits Lane advising they will now close at 2.30pm. 

The contractors who previously quoted for the works to Frenchay Village Hall have been contacted again and are willing to attend a site meeting to establish a new specification for the repairs. However, due to lockdown it was agreed to postpone this discussion until next month by which time hopefully an outdoor site meeting can take place. As previously stated the surrounding vegetation should be cut back by then. Cllr Whatley also raised the question that depending on how much work is to be carried out here would planning permission be required?
The byelaws sign on Hambrook Common has been cleaned. Our handyman is going to cut back the vegetation around the green box at Moorend.

Cllr Dyer has cut down the Silver Birch Tree on Hambrook Common which was in a dangerous condition.

Clerk has contacted Elm Park School regarding access to the side of the Greenfield Centre which is the boundary with the school. They have confirmed that providing we give prior notice there will be no issue with the Parish Council carrying out any maintenance to that side of the building. If we needed access out of school hours there may be a charge as their caretaker would need to open up for us.

The Parish Council has been contacted by St Michael’s School who have been looking at the issue of safeguarding. Together with the South Gloucestershire Council safeguarding team, they are investigating the possibility of installing gates at each end of the footpath at the back of the school which can be closed during school hours. It is the path that separates the school and the field, which they advise is registered to them and classed as a permissive path.  They would like to arrange an online meeting for this to be discussed in detail. Concern was raised as this is a path which is very well used by a lot of local residents. It was discussed that if there is a safeguarding issue with the fencing around the area as suggested by the school, should they not be looking to make improvements to the fencing. Also has this question arisen following a specific incident. Clerk will arrange a meeting to include Cllrs Marriott and Brain. 
The possibility of a wildflower area on the verge by the sorting office in Winterbourne has been discussed previously. South Glos has now advised that they would be willing to carry out this work and as this area is included in our localism charges split the cost of £1000 with the Parish Council 50/50. There would then be an annual charge through localism of £245. This would include a seasonal cut and collect to the area, grass cutting to the surround and additional weeding.
Members are in favour of this as it would provide a resolution to the untidiness of the verge which often has cars parked on it and it would be a much more welcoming entrance to the village.  One car in particular which has not moved in a very long time is being investigated by the local PCSO. As this area is part of the adopted highway the car should be insured and have a SORN notice which it does not have. Clerk will ask South Gloucestershire Council for a proposed plan of the area.  
Two further FIT payments for the last 3 months have been received for £511.86 and £385.47. 

33.11/20 – Grant Request

The following grant was recommended:
St Michaels Churchyard Trust: £851.00. Proposed by Cllr Kembery and seconded by Cllr Hemmings.

A discussion was held regarding the modest amount claimed for the wall repair and it was agreed if the Churchyard Trust wish to put in another application for further repairs it will be looked on favourably.
34.11/20 - To consider updated Grant Policy. 
There have been updates made to the original draft.  It was suggested the Parish Council 
could ask several local groups who apply for grants if this would benefit them.  A Giles 

agreed this would be very helpful to organisations like St Michaels whose claim had just 
just been discussed. In conclusion the policy was agreed and it will be included on the 
web site.

35.11/20 - Request for a tea/coffee van to trade in Frenchay.    
Cllr Kembery has been contacted by a resident who would like to run a tea/coffee van in 

Frenchay. It was noted that a previous application for a burger van to be sited in Frenchay 
was refused. The main reasons for that were that it was promoting unhealthy food and 
would have also been situated quite close to the school. Members have some 
reservations but unless it was situated on Parish Council land we would not have control 
of where it was. It was agreed Cllr Kembery will go back to the resident advising there are 

some doubts but ask them to apply through the normal channels.

36.11/20 - Reports from Task Groups:
Frenchay Common and Tuckett Field
A tree has fallen across the Tuckett pond. Cllr Dyer has looked at this and has advised he can remove it and will try to do so in the next week or so, weather permitting.

The bunding on the sides of Frenchay Common by the new speed bumps is being eroded as cars pull over to the side of the road. Cllr Kembery will take some pictures and forward to the Clerk so South Gloucestershire Council can be contacted to request they repair it. 

There are also a lot of overgrown brambles in Tuckett field on the approach to the pond. It is our tenant’s responsibility to ensure that the field is kept in a tidy manner and Clerk will contact him to request they are cut back. The paths there are very slippery at present so it may will need to be done when it is drier.
There is a small leaning tree on the side of the Common which South Gloucestershire Council has advised we can remove. Frenchay members will visit the site when allowed and make suggestions for what can replace it. The replacement needs to be set back further from the road. It was noted it would be good to take out the damaged one and replace with the new one the same day if possible.
The verge alongside the Begbrook Park has still not been cut and Clerk will report again.
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments 
The pond is looking good and not leaking. 

The trees alongside the allotments are getting quite overgrown would benefit form an inspection to check for any work that needs to be done to them. 
Harcombe Hill is to be closed at the end of the month for works to a manhole cover.
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down
There appears to be several blocked drains in the Winterbourne Down area. Cllr Hemmings will pass details to Cllr Jones for him to flag to South Gloucestershire Council.

Hambrook and Whiteshill
It appears South Gloucestershire Council are working on replacing the gate to the path by the bridge at the Dingle which the Parish Council had previously advised was in need of repair.

Greenfield Centre
Following lockdown the Centre is not open for hire but the Nursery and After School Club are open as well as the park. 

37.11/20 – A.O.B.
A resident has contacted Cllr Dyer regarding a parcel of land in Bury Hill which has been purchased by a charity and work to the land has already commenced. This has been flagged to Planning Enforcement and Clerk will also send details to Cllr Jones for him to follow up.
Alan Giles advised there is often dumping of litter in Church Lane but recent sacks left on the side of the road have had evidence of names and addresses. It was confirmed that if this information is passed to South Gloucestershire Council they are always keen to investigate. Cllr Hemmings thanked Alan for his continued work in litter picking in the Parish.

Meeting concluded 8.55 pm 
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